
The 6th Annual Master’s Touch Bowlathon Fundraiser will take place from
7:00 pm to 9:00 pm on Monday, August 8, 2011 at Funway Ultimate
Entertainment Center, 1335 South River Street (Route 25), in Batavia.

TThhiiss  eevveenntt  iiss  lliimmiitteedd  ttoo  110000  bboowwlleerrss,,  ssoo  bbee  ssuurree  ttoo  rreesseerrvvee  yyoouurr  ssppoott  aass
ssoooonn  aass  ppoossssiibbllee..

We would love to have
several teams (5 bowlers
per team) from your
church.  Our goal is to

raise $10,000 ($500 per team).
This is a great event for youth
groups, small groups, men’s
groups, and women’s groups.

The funds raised will be used to
continue the work that Our Lord
began over 80 years ago in Aurora,
namely: to share the Gospel of
Jesus Christ with all who walk in

our doors; to feed and
house the men in our
residential program; to
provide necessary
teaching resources,
education and job
skills that will allow
men who have lost
control of their lives as

a result of drugs,
alcohol, or some other destructive behavior pattern to experience the
life transformation that will allow them to return to their families as

God-honoring, productive members of society.

Please contact RRaannddyy  TToommaassssii  at ((663300))  772233--33442222, or at
rrttoommaassssii@@wwaayyssiiddeeccrroossss..oorrgg, for further information, or visit

wwwwww..wwaayyssiiddeeccrroossss..oorrgg. We also need volunteers to help
on the day of the event.  If you would like to help, or if

you would like to donate a prize, please contact
Randy.  
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OOvveerr  tthhee  yyeeaarrss,,  tthhiiss  eevveenntt  hhaass  pprroovveenn  ttoo  bbee  aa  ffuunn--ffiilllleedd,,
ffaammiillyy--oorriieenntteedd  eevveenntt..    HHeerree’’ss  tthhee  ffoorrmmaatt::
�� EEaacchh  bboowwlleerr  ppaayyss  $$1155  (($$7755  ppeerr  tteeaamm  ooff  55)),,  wwhhiicchh  

pprroovviiddeess::  ttwwoo  hhoouurrss  ooff  bboowwlliinngg,,  sshhooee  rreennttaall,,  ppiizzzzaa,,  
aanndd  ssooddaa  ppoopp..
�� EEaacchh  bboowwlleerr  aasskkss  ffrriieennddss  aanndd  ffaammiillyy  mmeemmbbeerrss  

ttoo  ssppoonnssoorr  hhiimm//hheerr  bbyy  aa  ddoonnaattiioonn  ttoo  tthhee  
MMaasstteerr’’ss  TToouucchh  MMiinniissttrryy..
�� EEaacchh  bboowwlleerr  bbrriinnggss  tthhee  ddoonnaattiioonnss  ttoo  tthhee  BBoowwllaatthhoonn..
�� PPrriizzee  aawwaarrddss  ((““rreedd  ppiinn””  ssttrriikkeess,,  mmoosstt  ffuunnddss  

rraaiisseedd,,  eettcc..))  aanndd  rraafffflleess  wwiillll  ttaakkee  ppllaaccee  tthhrroouugghhoouutt  
tthhee  eevveenniinngg..    



Director’s Corner

Thanks for taking the time to read Life Change, a quarterly newsletter intended
to keep you abreast of how Our Lord is at work in our Bible-based, Christ-centered

residential program for men who are seeking a permanent solution to the crisis of
a broken life.

As the cover story reports, we hope to raise $10,000 at our upcoming Bowlathon
(August 8th). The back page presents our Annual Banquet update, held May 17th at the

Lincoln Inn, at which $30,000 was raised.  Please permit me to contextualize
these dollar amounts by “connecting the dots” of the Master’s Touch financial
picture. 

Our annual operating expenses total $340,000.  This translates to less
than $300 per month, per resident.  This is a remarkably low number.  (For
example, the average monthly cost per inmate in an Illinois prison is well over ten
times that amount).  There are three primary factors that explain our financial
efficiency:
1. We truly are a volunteer-driven ministry.  The vast majority of the teaching,
preaching, and counseling within our program is provided by volunteers from the
Body of Christ.  Without volunteers, we would cease to operate.
2. Those of us who are compensated by WCM (a total of 6.25 full-time
employees, including me) receive annual salaries that total a modest $132,000.
3. As a result of donations and discounts from numerous vendors, we are able
to feed our residents (an average of 90 men) three meals per day, plus snacks,
for $18,000 per year.  This translates to approximately $50 per day.

I trust that you’ll agree that we take our stewardship responsibilities very
seriously.

For the current fiscal year, which ends on August 31, 2011, we expect that WCM
enterprise-level fundraising, donations to our General Fund, and the portion of
revenues from WCM’s Hope Chest Resale Store allocated to Master’s Touch, will total

$280,000.  The remaining $60,000 ($340,000 - $280,000) must be met through dona-
tions designated specifically for the Master’s Touch ministry. By God’s grace, we have
received slightly over $50,000 of this amount to date; thus we are looking for the
Bowlathon to put us “over the top.”

In light of what I’ve shared here, won’t you please support our Bowlathon?  There are
several ways in which you can do so—raising funds by bowling, by  financially support-

ing a bowler, or by donating a raffle prize.  Thanks so much for your consideration.  

If you have any questions concerning The Master’s Touch Ministry,
I welcome your phone calls and/or email.  I can be reached at

((663300))772233--33442222  or at rrttoommaassssii@@wwaayyssiiddeeccrroossss..oorrgg

May God richly bless you,

Randy Tomassi, Director

Randy Tomassi
Director, 
Master’s Touch
Ministry



Meet John Russell

John’s childhood was a chaotic mix of domestic abuse, frequent moves
between Illinois and Georgia, custody battles, and foster care; nonetheless,
John completed high school and graduated from Carthage College in Kenosha WI.
He was also a star athlete (Track & Field/ Cross-country).   Spiritually, however, John
was dead.  His sinful lifestyle repeatedly resulted in loss of employment (from such
prestigious employers as Baxter Laboratories, Abbot
Laboratories, and Motorola), and incarcerations.

By God’s grace, John used                    his time behind bars to
seriously study the Bible. It
was during this time that Our
Lord granted John the gifts of
repentance, and faith in
Jesus Christ.  Upon being
released from prison in
February, 2010, John came to

the Master’s Touch Ministry to further grow in his relationship
with Christ.  John graduated in August, 2010.  He then served
as a Resident Assistant until the end of March, 2011.  He
joined the staff as a Resident Coordinator on April 1, 2011.  

“I’m so thankful to God for His love and mercy.  All                   I
deserve is eternal condemnation, yet God chose to save a
wretch like me.  He gets all of the glory.  My               salvation
is 100% God, 0% me.”

John attends Covenant of Grace, OPC in Batavia, where he
recently completed                membership classes.  Please join
us in praying for God’s continued blessings on John in his role as Resident Coordinator.

““MMyy  ssaallvvaattiioonn
iiss  110000%%  GGoodd,,  

00%%  mmee..””

Gift of Love 
Donation 

To donate on our website go to
www.waysidecross.org

and click on the 
red heart

select Master’s Touch Ministry



FRIENDSHIP DINNER 
A MEMORABLE EVENING

On Tuesday, May 17th, 240 people attended The Master’s Touch Friendship Dinner at The
to a sumptuous buffet dinner, the evening’s program included an update on the ministry fr

montage produced by alumnus and current volunteer teacher Tim Cross, a presentation from 
istry’s counseling program, a testimony from alumnus Terry McCray, and musical praise led 

Radio Host Mark Elfstrand served as the evening’s Master of Ceremonies. 

The evening’s special guest was Wayne L. Gordon, founding Pastor of Lawndale Community 
Christian Community Development Association (CCDA).  Dr. Gordon shared a message based on

LLeeaarrnneedd  FFrroomm  aa  MMaann  LLeefftt  ffoorr  DDeeaadd, in which he draws more than 40 characteristics of the man w
for dead on the road to Jericho—the character Jesus created to show Christians how                  to 

The generosity of the attendees resulted in over $30,000 in donations to the ministry, for which we

Plans for next year’s Dinner are already underway, so
be sure to check out the next issue of Life Change for
the details.


